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There is no lawful reason for the delay in the transfer of a firearm from the dealer to 

the buyer. This is not being proposed as a meaningful way to stop violence but rather 

to punish law-abiding citizens for wanting to protect themselves. Criminals do not 

follow the law, thus, this proposed legislature and all of the other AWFUL 

propositions in regards to gun control lately only punish those of us who follow the 

law. Gun control in and of itself is completely unconstitutional. It is not the 

government's business who owns or doesn't own a firearm. The constitution very 

clearly states that We The People have the right to bear arms and I do not recall 

seeing anything that says we have to have a permit to buy or own or use guns and I 

don't recall it suggesting, implying or stating that the government should keep records 

and approve or deny individuals from being able to purchase, own or use a firearm.  

 

This has to stop. Anyone with common sense will see that this is power-play by the 

tyrannical bureaucrats in power who just want to red-tape the act of anything to do 

with guns. There is no interest in the actual safety or protection of our rights. The 

mere fact that these power-hungry fiends are trying to ruin our great state of Oregon 

is deeply saddening and only helps turn us into one of the countless states with no 

respect for the constitution. Abide by the constitution. This "law" is illegal on top of 

being highly immoral.  


